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To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical 
Sciences Subcommittee
Re: International Studies BA Semester Conversion Proposal

May 3, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI met on Monday, May 2 to review the semester conversion proposal for the BA degree offered by the Undergraduate International Studies Program (UISP).  The program offers ten distinct specializations.  The proposal is described as undergoing significant changes from its quarter version.  These changes were prompted by an external review  in Autum of 2007, which recommended a more rigorous foreign language requirement as well as an increased proportion of upper level, required courses for each specialization.  To this end, the program was revised: the major prerequisites will now include 1103 or equivalent coursework in a foreign language and all students in the major will now be required to complete a minor in an approved foreign language minor.  Also, each track will now require two additional courses, both to satisfy the recommendations of the external review and to reach the university-wide 30 credit hour minimum for the majors.  

The degree offers ten distinct  specializations.   All specializations include pre-major requirements (prerequisites), required foundation courses, “critical perspective” electives, major elective, and the foreign language minor requirement.  All specializations have four common program learning goals, and each specialization also includes two unique learning goals.  These last two learning goals in many cases are worded differently from the common goals (which begin with a “students” + verb formula).  The committee may request that these specialization goals be revised so that they are parallel with the four common goals.    

The subcommittee had a few corrections to request before the proposal goes forward:


1. Foreign language courses will be four (4) credits, not three (3). This will require a change to the PACER form (the maximum prerequisite hours will be ten (10) rather than nine (9), and a change to all specialization course lists.

2. The cover letter from Director Tony Mughan (page 2, second paragraph) states that “as of Autumn 2012, all entering IS majors will have to complete a minor in a foreign language.”  The subcommittee wondered whether it wouldn't be better to initiate this change as of Summer 2012 rather than Autumn.

3. The list of semester courses for the West European Studies specialization includes IS 3350E. Should this be IS 3350 (rather than the E version), or perhaps either IS 3350 and IS3350E?

With the understanding that these corrections and queries would be addressed, the subcommittee approved the proposal unanimously and now forwards it to the full CCI for review. 

Thank you.

Jim F.
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